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The October Man 

 
When ‘The Game’ was released back in 
August of 2005, one of the hottest 
things discussed in the book was 
‘October Man’.  It was allegedly a 
pattern that would give a woman a 
completely new sexual identity, 
linked to the person delivering the 
pattern. 

 
After much research, spending money 
($99 on eBay for what turned out to 
be an incomplete version), and study, 
I’ve deconstructed this thing – and 
yes, it is field-tested.  You will 
need to incorporate other patterns 
into the routine if you want it to be 
most effective.   
 
Here it is: 
 
Get familiar with push/pull or ‘101 
Theory’.  This is where you bring 
them up and then bring them down.  
Talk about intensely pleasurable 
feelings and then immediately 
contrast them with painful things. 
 
i.e. “When your pet is near you they 
make you feel like the most important 
person on earth.  Have you ever had 
that feeling?  I used to, but then 

 3



one day my dog was sick and my 
parents decided to put her down.  
Just like that, she was gone from 
this earth.  I still miss her now.” 
 
Or 
 
“Have you ever met someone and just 
felt like you were meant to be with 
them?  Whether as a friend or lover, 
you just knew they would be a part of 
your life and you had that great 
feeling of meeting someone new.  
Myself, I met someone that I became 
close to very quickly, but a few 
weeks later she was in a terrible car 
accident.  
 
They had her on life support for 
about a week because she couldn’t 
even breathe.  Then they took her off 
it and she was gone” 
 
The above are simple examples but 
will give you an idea of what you 
want to do.  Another great example 
you can use is the ‘Door’ pattern in 
the next part of this book. 
 
Now, remember, that when you are 
describing the positive emotions and 
feelings you need to do some kind of 
anchoring.  Most people complicate 
anchoring so they can sell products, 
but ‘anchoring’ can be as simple as 
looking AT her while you are 
installing good feelings and looking 
AWAY when installing negative 
feelings.   
 
After doing the above, you should go 
into a ‘Natural Woman’ type pattern, 
where you talk about how ‘most women 
are really two women in one, the 
programmed woman that society has 
helped mold, and the natural woman 
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inside your mind that yearns to be 
free’.   
 
Talk more about their ‘hidden’ woman 
inside and ask her to point out where 
in her body this woman resides.  
Touch her wherever she says it is, 
and shortly thereafter, escalate 
physically.  Game over! ☺ 
 
Seem too easy?  Well, it’s been 
field-tested by me many times and has 
NEVER failed to get a full close.  
Try it out for yourself soon – you 
won’t be disappointed. 
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The Door 
 
This is another pattern that works 
with fractionation.  You bring 
someone into a deep relaxed state, 
bring them up, and take them back 
under again.  Each time they go in 
deeper. 
 
Think about how a woman flirts with a 
man.  She will give him a bit, then 
pull back, give him a bit more, pull 
back some more… it works quite well 
in making the man interested in her. 
 
This pattern is designed to place an 
anchor of deep fear and loss in a 
woman after you’ve slept with her.  
It will link a great deal of pain to 
‘the door’. 
 
After you have sex with a woman, say, 
‘what’s over there’? and point to the 
door.  Continue with ‘you know, I’m a 
really positive person, but can you 
imagine, I mean, I don’t know what 
can happen from day to day.  What 
would happen if I walked out that 
door, and as I left, it slammed shut, 
and no matter what you could never 
open it.  You would never be able to 
look in my eyes again, you’d never be 
able to hear my voice or feel my 
touch.’  At this point she’ll 
probably say she doesn’t like this, 
and you cuddle with her and have sex 
and make her feel great again.   
 
Afterwards when you’re resting, say 
‘You know, a really terrible thing 
happened the other day.  A friend of 
mine got hit by a truck.  It’s almost 
as if… it would be horrible <point to 
the door> that even if you were to 
get that door open, you could search 
and never find him.  At this point 
she would get upset again most 
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likely, so kiss her and stop for a 
bit.   
 
Keep doing this a few times, up and 
down, then get up and go to the 
bathroom and SLAM THE DOOR.  This 
completes the routine and the anchor 
is now firmly in place.  Any time she 
gives you a hassle in the future you 
need only to point to the door and 
the feelings of pain and loss will 
come back. 
 
This can create slaves with this so 
please use your discretion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 7



 
 
Boyfriend Destroyers 

 
Boyfriend destroying in the past has 
been clumsy at worst and ineffective 
at best.  Let’s explore some new ways 
of doing this – making the boyfriend 
unappealing in her mind rather than 
‘destroying’ him. 
 
Let’s begin by saying that if she was 
SO happy with her boyfriend, she 
wouldn’t really be giving you the 
time of day, would she?  Always keep 
this in mind.  You will need to get 
across that you are her REAL type of 
man without explicitly stating this.  
Here are the things to key in on when 
trying to destroy a boyfriend.   
 
1. Failure to commit 
2. Jealousy-inspired arguments 
3. Physically or mentally abusive 

behavior 
4. Not assertive enough in bed 
5. Being too predictable 
6. Wanting to do off-the-wall things 

in bed that the girl isn’t into 
7. Acting too needy 
8. Acting withdrawn 
 
OK.  Those are some of the most 
common complaints from women in 
regards to their relationships with 
men.  Now, you need to find out from 
her which one(s) her boyfriend is 
displaying and the boyfriend look 
inferior because of it.  Here are 
some examples: 
 
Failure to Commit: 
“That reminds me of my friend Jim.  
He drives a truck for a living, but 
he met a girl from a wealthy family 
and started dating her.  She was 
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really into him, but in his mind he 
just didn’t deserve a girl of that 
status.  It was like, inside his 
mind, he was always worried that she 
would leave him because she could 
have any man she wanted.   
 
 
Jealousy-inspired Arguments: 
“Try not to be mad at him, OK?  It’s 
just that you are probably the 
highest-caliber woman that he’s ever 
been with, and he knows that if you 
ever left him he would never find 
someone of your quality again.  He’s 
just worried, that’s all.” 
 
Abusive Behavior: 
"This happens all the time when a guy 
is with a woman that he can’t handle 
emotionally.  He just can’t handle 
all the things that are going on 
inside his head, so he acts out in 
this manner.  He’s probably never 
been in demand with women, so he 
desperately wants you to stay with 
him.” 
 
Not Assertive in Bed: 
“I’m sure he wants to please you 
sexually, but he can’t because he’s 
insecure.  It’s like the guy with a 
really hot girlfriend who ends up 
cheating on her with some fat girl 
that is not nearly as attractive, 
since she makes him feel better about 
himself.  It sounds like he has a 
case of unworthiness, but you should 
bear with it for awhile, I’m sure 
he’ll do better soon.” 
 
Being too Predictable/Boring: 
“You two have become so close that 
you are more like a sister to him now 
than a lover.  He’s really secure 
with you so he doesn’t feel the need 
to do anything special any more.  
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Don’t you see how most marriages 
evolve?  This is the way.  Now, with 
me, I’d rather keep the spice in a 
relationship, but I understand that 
it’s hard and most people don’t have 
the time for that sort of thing. 
 
 
Off-the-Wall Sex: 
“Since he’s never had someone like 
you, he feels the need to objectify 
you.  He can’t open up to you because 
he risks the possibility of being 
hurt, so he turns sex into some sort 
of perverse game.” 
 
 
Acting too Needy: 
“Well, you should understand that 
this guy has nothing else going for 
him, you’re the only thing in his 
life that makes him feel important.  
Without you his life would be 
meaningless, so you can’t really 
blame him, he needs you.” 
 
Acting Withdrawn: 
“He’s just afraid to open up to you 
since he feels he doesn’t deserve 
someone like you.  If he opened 
himself up you may not like what he 
reveals.  Now, with me, I believe 
that communication is incredibly 
important in any relationship, but I 
can understand where he is coming 
from.  He really doesn’t want to lose 
you.” 
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Magic Questions 
 
These were somewhat popular back in 
the ‘good old days’ of 
alt.seduction.fast – but have fallen 
out of favor in recent years, mostly 
due to the popularity of ‘The Cube’. 
 
Well guess what?  I got a fever, and 
the only prescription is the Magic 
Questions.  Just kidding!  These are 
much easier to remember than the Cube 
and can be done quickly.  Best of 
all, it gives you insight into the 
girl you are talking to.  One time I 
had a girl answer the ‘beach’ 
question by saying ‘I would run and 
hide!’  Needless to say I didn’t 
spend much more time trying for her.   
 
To lead into these is quite simple.  
Just say your friend showed you a 
really cool personality test, or that 
you always ask people this instead of 
exchanging resumes first. 
 
Here they are, ask them in this 
order: 
 
1. Visualize yourself in a white 

room.  You’re in a bed and 
everything is white.  How do you 
feel? 

2. What is your favorite animal?  
What qualities do you see it as 
having? 

3. What is your favorite color?  How 
does it make you feel when you 
think about it? 

4. Imagine yourself on a beach.  
Nobody is around and the ocean is 
right in front of you.  What do 
you do? 

 
Now the answers: 
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1. This is how they view death and 
dying. 

2. This is how their friends view 
them. 

3. This is how they view themselves. 
4. This is how they view sex. 

 
I’ve turned around some of the 
coldest women I’ve ever encountered 
using this routine, so enjoy it! 
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Compulsive Attraction 
 
“Do you ever wonder how attraction 
works?  I sure do.  I mean, one of my 
former girlfriends that I enjoyed 
spending time with the most was cute 
and all, but she wasn’t really hot.   
 
She just had this way about her.  
Like when you see someone make a 
gesture, or they have a certain 
mannerism, that you just are 
compelled to be attracted to.  Like 
how a baby will look up at you with a 
goofy face and you just HAVE to love 
it. 
 
It’s really amazing how you can just 
be walking through life unaware and 
then BAM… right here, right now, you 
feel that spark with someone.  You 
just look at each other and smile and 
you know that something special has 
just started. <Look at her and smile 
at this point> 
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The Person at Your Door 
 
(This is a story from my real life 
activities, I just used it by 
accident one night on a first 
meeting, and it’s very effective.  
Don’t dismiss this because it has 
little or no fancy hypno-talk – it 
works, and works very well with the 
type of woman that is looking for her 
‘soul mate’.) 
 
I saw this one girl, Amy, a few times 
a couple years ago.  Then late one 
night, after I hadn’t seen her for 
almost a year, she showed up at my 
door around 1:30AM with her friend. 
 
Amy was giving me a hard time, saying 
that I was a womanizer and calling my 
canopy bed the ‘slut bed’.  But her 
friend was really intrigued.  She had 
that smile on her face. 
 
A few days later Amy gave her my # 
and she called me up. I went over 
that night, and we ended up going out 
together for 3 months.  Isn’t that 
something?  Sometimes love really 
does walk right up to your front 
door. 
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My Slave 
 
(Another story from my life.  Use 
this one on girls that are already 
attracted to you, and you need to 
transition and make her feel horny as 
hell.) 
 
“I can’t believe how naughty women 
really are.  I was reading this book 
called ‘Passion For More’; it was 
about wives that had lovers on the 
side.  It reminded me of a girl I 
knew. 
 
We were just chatting online one 
night and she wanted to come over to 
hang out.  She made it quite clear 
she didn’t want sex.  We met down the 
road and came back to my place.   
 
We had a few drinks and I made my 
move, but I was rebuffed.  She 
started to get on my nerves so I just 
ignored her, and she asked if I liked 
her breasts – they were pretty big.  
I told her I’d like them better 
unleashed.  She undid her bra and 
removed it without taking her shirt 
off – it was a nice trick. 
 
We started to kiss and then I pulled 
her into the bedroom.  She took off 
all her clothes, got on the bed, and 
started to rub herself!  Then she 
started saying things like “I want to 
be your slave slut!”   
 
I was really shocked.  We did all 
kinds of crazy stuff.  And the 
strangest part of all was that she 
had a boyfriend and home, and she 
never had sex with him since he had 
become so boring to her and she 
viewed me as exciting and new. 
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Install Paranoia 
 
(This one is good for creating doubt 
in her mind when you can’t stand her 
annoying friends) 
 
“Don’t you wonder what really goes on 
behind closed doors?  I mean some 
things shock the hell out of me 
(insert quick story that is in the 
news, like this politician that was 
chatting with the underage boys 
online after denouncing homosexuals 
in public).   
 
You never know what people are doing 
behind your back.  You can guess, but 
people are sneaky and often hide 
their intentions from you until they 
want to lash out at you. 
 
Who knows?  Maybe they don’t mean you 
any harm.  Perhaps you’re totally 
safe. 
 
Really though, you probably realize 
you can’t trust anyone.  Everyone has 
something behind their eyes that is 
untrustworthy, it’s just a matter of 
time until the betray you. 
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What Was Once True 
 
This one can be very damaging. 
 
Ask someone, “What did you once 
consider true, but you found out 
later was false?” 
 
This is a question Charles Manson 
would often ask his followers.  He 
would phrase it in terms like: “Your 
parents told you sex was evil.  But 
then you had sex and it was a 
wonderful experience.  What else did 
your parents lie about?” 
 
Anchor them with a look or slight 
touch to the hand or wrist while they 
are thinking of the answer to the 
above question. 
 
Elicit their values about life: what 
do they consider important?  While 
they are naming these things, use the 
anchor you placed previously in order 
to confuse the hell out of them and 
completely destroy their values.  
It’s that easy.   
 
Please don’t use this. 
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Install Sickness 
 
“My friend called today.  Turns out 
he’s been in bed sick for the past 
three days!  Ouch.  I remember when I 
was a kid and would get sick.  
Remember how that felt? 
 
I would always get all down because 
one day you’re feeling fine and the 
next… you’re just completely out of 
it, not knowing if you’ll ever feel 
better again. 
 
Whether it’s a headache, a fever, or 
some strange virus, you only feel 
like half of your normal self.  You 
lie down and the more you want it to 
go away the more it takes hold of 
you.” 
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Death Pattern 
 
“Have you ever considered looking 
inside yourself to determine why you 
behave the way you do? 
 
I don’t know if you’ll discover that 
you’re completely, totally alone.  Or 
if you’ll find that awful feeling of 
emptiness inside.  I guess you need 
to find what you really want… out of 
life. 
 
Really… take your life, and examine 
it closely.  What do you hope to 
gain, by continuing like this?  You 
might even say to yourself, ‘why do I 
bother?’, or ‘can I ever accomplish 
what I want?’.  These feelings are 
normal, many people feel that void 
inside themselves. 
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Killer Cold Reading 
 
Cold reading is great fun, and can be 
a quick way inside a woman’s mind.  
She’ll ascribe special powers and 
insight to you, even though you’re 
just throwing out some canned lines.  
How cool is that?  Here are some 
statements that you can package 
together for a great cold read: 
 

• I bet you believe in ghosts. 
 
• You impress me as a very 

spiritual person.  I mean, 
even though you’re logical, 
you have a spiritual side.  
Not necessarily religious, 
but spiritual nonetheless. 

 
• I bet you listen to your 

emotions – and I bet they are 
sometimes haywire too. 

 
• You want to be busy all the 

time and love being with 
people – even though most of 
them disappoint you. 

 
• You’re easily stereotyped and 

people think you have it easy 
even though you really have 
to try harder to prove 
yourself. (Only use this one 
on very attractive women) 

 
• You have big dreams and plans 

for the future, but sometimes 
feel afraid to carry them 
out. 
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Defend Yourself 
 
If you happen to find yourself 
in a situation where someone is 
trying to use these types of 
patterns or routines on you, the 
best defense is to GET AWAY.  
Just get yourself up and move. 
 
You can also try to go on the 
offensive by reversing the 
pattern and reflecting it back 
on them, but I wouldn’t suggest 
trying to be cute.  Just say 
‘Stop!’ or physically remove 
yourself from the situation. 
 
If you a particularly attractive 
girlfriend that may be suspect 
to having these things tried on 
her, train her to recognize 
these patterns, and patterns in 
general.  If she can recognize 
them before they begin she’ll be 
three steps ahead in the game. 
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Visualize Success 
 
When you are delivering these 
patterns, or delivering anything 
language with purpose, there are 
simple visualization tactics to 
use to increase your odds. 
 
Imagine wrapping your intent in 
a rocket, and shooting it at 
your target’s chest. 
 
Visualize a bubble wrapping 
first around you, then your 
target. 
 
If there are people around that 
are interfering with your 
conversation, think of their 
bodies slowly filling up with 
air, until they gently float 
away. 
 
Imagine a cord shooting from 
your body and sticking to the 
body of your target, a cord that 
transmits energy between the two 
of you. 
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Conclusion 
 
I hope you enjoyed this little 
book.  You now have many 
incredible tools to add to your 
seduction / persuasion toolbox – 
please use them carefully and 
wisely.   
 
Remember that what you put out 
will most likely come back to 
you in spades! 
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